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March 24, 2014 

(2:00 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes Council President Bill Gulliford and Council Member Warren Jones of March 20, 2014 
Topic:  2013-820, ORD-MC Amend Sec 799.101 (Tax Imposed; Limitation), Chapter 799
 (Local Option Gas Tax), Ordinance Code, to Reissue the Local Option Gas Tax for 20
 Year Period of 9/1/16 - 8/31/2036.
Location:  Conference Room A, 117 West Duval Street, City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council President Bill Gulliford, Council Members Warren Jones, Lori Boyer, John Crescimbeni, Denise Lee, Peggy Sidman (OGC), Janice Billy (CAO), Teresa Eichner (Mayor’s Office), Margo Klosterman (Mayor’s Office), Belinda Peeples, Merriane Lahmeur, Leeann Krieg, Allison Adams and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting convened: 1:20 p.m.
Council President Gulliford opened the meeting by stating its purpose. 
-
Brad Thoburn discussed the mobility list as it relates to the mobility plan. Roads that are presumed to be completed improve the level of service on the road. He stated the mobility zones were used to make sure the projects were spread throughout the city and not focused in one area and that all City Better Jacksonville Plan (BJP) projects are on the list.
-
Council Member Lee questioned why there wasn’t a representative from the Public Works Department.  She briefly explained that BJP was an initiative placed on the ballot and approved by the citizens. She stated that many of the BJP projects came from the Public Works Department.  Furthermore, she cannot support any list that is compiled without working with Public Works, to make sure the list is consistent with what was voted on by the citizens.  She requested that JTA provide a list of the remaining BJP projects.  She stated the Myrtle Avenue overpass, and Lem Turner & I-95 projects should be on the list.
-
Brad Thoburn stated that he received input from the Public Works Department as it relates to the BJP projects.  However, Public Works were not part of the prioritization of the projects list.  Council Member Lee suggested that JTA request of Public Works, a meeting to discuss Public Works’ plans and see if their plans coincide with what JTA has done and where they both agree. 
-
Janice Billy informed the group that the pending Public Works projects were on the list.  
-
Council President Gulliford discussed the distribution of the one cent that returns to the City.

-
Janice Billy confirmed for Council Member Jones that Public Works’ BJP projects were on the list.  However, Brad Thoburn stated that all JTA’s remaining BJP projects were not on the list.  
-
Peggy Sidman stated as it related to the question of whether the City was legally bound to complete all of the BJP projects that completion of the projects were subject to the availability of funding.  She briefly explained 2005-898 as it related to transfers of BJP projects and the process of amending BJP projects contract. 
-
Council Member Lee requested OGC provide: 1) the original BJP agreement and any amendments to that document.  2) When the council voted to amend the agreement to take the legislative body out was there a public hearing held?  3) When a voter-approved initiative is approved, and there is a substantial change, is there a requirement to have a public hearing?
-
Council Member Lee requested JTA provide a prioritization comparison of the Public Works list of project and JTA list of projects.
-
Brad Thoburn specified the projects that are on the list that were non-BJP projects.  Council Member Crescimbeni requested that JTA identify those projects on their next list. 
-
Council Member Boyer requested JTA to review with Janice Billy three projects that does not show up on the Auditor’s list of BJP projects: 1) Dean Road, Beach Blvd to Parental Home Road, 2) Main Street, Pecan Park to New Berlin, 3) Roosevelt Expressway, Post and Collins. 
-
Council Member Lee encouraged JTA not to overlook the older neighborhoods when projects are being considered.
Council President requested that the Public Works department be present at the next meeting scheduled for 2 pm, Monday, March 24, 2014, thanked the meeting’s participants for their time and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 2:08 p.m.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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